
 
 

WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 
RESPONSE TO REQUEST 

 
Reference: 2018 – 179 
Date of response: 26th November 2018  
 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST 
 
Freedom of Information Request.  
 

Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
To ask under the FOIA: 
 
1. Whether the PCC’s office pays any external organisations to advertise vacant roles 

within the PCC’s office on their website. 
 
2. For a list of websites/organisations the PCC’s office uses to advertise vacant roles 

within the PCC’s office (excel format) and how much each website/organisation 
received from the office in the three most recent financial years 

 
2015/16 
2016/17 
2017/18 
 
If no money was paid to advertise the roles, please indicate this on the spreadsheet. 
 

3. For an email address and contact information for the HR departments or relevant 
department responsible for publishing and promoting vacancies within the PCC’s office. 

 
Note: Everything in this FOI relates to the financial years 2015/16 to 2017/18.  If the cost 
limit exceeds that which is allotted, then start from 2017/18 and work backwards. 
 

 
Response. 

 

Dear Sir, 
 
Please see the below responses to your FOI. 
 
1. Yes we do, please see the attached spreadsheet. 



 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance with the 
publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, Hindlip Hall, Worcester. WR3 8SP 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days.  If you are dissatisfied with the response 
you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed promptly and a 
response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner (Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF). 

 
 

 

2. Please see the attached spreadsheet.   
If an advert was to be placed for general PCC roles, then this would also go out on the 
Force website, total jobs CV library, Security cleared, glass door and sometimes the 
College of Policing.  The budget for this would come out of the standard recruitment 
budget so there would be no additional cost to the PCC.  ‘Indeed’ also pick up our 
vacancies from the Force website, but there is no payment for this. 

 
3. The Police Staff Recruitment team will normally advertise the PCC vacancies, unless 

we choose to do it ourselves.  The email address for the Police Staff Recruitment team 
is recruitment@warwickshireandwestmercia.pnn.police.uk 

 
 

Should you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please write to the 
Information Compliance Unit; Information Compliance Unit, PO Box 55, Worcester, WR3 
8SP.  Email: information@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 FOI Officer 


